

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, October 15, 2024               


                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The October 15, 2024, meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Coutts and Mueller.  Also present for the Township was Solicitor Henry and Administrator Rose.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the               October 1, 2024, meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $31,296.22 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $61,424.47 were reported with a list of each on file.

PUBLIC:
ZAJKOWSKI – LOT CONSOLIDATION:

Attorney Kyle Krajkovich was in attendance seeking approval on maps submitted to both the township and county planning commissions.  Comments from both commissions had been addressed by both the surveyor and attorney.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Coutts, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried, the maps were approved and signed subject to the review of the deed by Solicitor Henry.  Mrs. Rose will hold the maps until she receives confirmation of the deed being approved.

LAKE REGION DEVELOPMENT VI – MINOR SUBDIVISION:

Mitchell Jacobs and Attorney Thomas Farley were in attendance seeking approval of a minor subdivision for Lake Region Development VI along the Millbrook Cove.  The Supervisors had previously asked for confirmation that the PPL setback was being met and asked that the map show an additional six parking spaces.  Mr. Jacobs addressed the setback issue to the satisfaction of the Supervisors.  He also showed the requested parking spaces to the Supervisors.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Mueller, seconded by Mr. Coutts and unanimously approved the subdivision maps were approved subject to the review of the deed by Solicitor Henry.  Mrs. Rose will hold the maps until she receives confirmation of the deed being approved.
JLM (Tafton Dollar General) CONDITIONAL USE:

The Supervisors took up the matter of the conditional use application submitted by JLM Real Estate Investments for a proposed Dollar General in the Community Commercial Zone.  Chairman Coutts explained to those in attendance the process that took place in the Board’s consideration of this application.  He asked for a motion on the matter which Supervisor Mueller made the motion for approval, seconded by Supervisor Coutts subject to the conditions they had established.  Chairman Coutts asked Solicitor Henry to read the conditions.  The Stenographer recorded the conditions which will be transcribed and will be attached hereto and become part of the October 15, 2024, minutes.

Chairman Coutts took comments from the public and answered the questions posed that he could answer and advised when the township did not have knowledge of what was being posed.  The Board thanked those in attendance for coming to the meeting.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 4:30 PM.
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